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HIGH PEAK HEATING SUPPLIES 

Towngate, Bradwell 

01433 620577 

 

For Building and Plumbing 

DIY and Gardening (incl Bird Seed) 

Paint and Decorating Goods 

THE ONE STOP EVERYTHING SHOP 

Special occasion or a quick bite? 
With an emphasis on the use of local, sea-

sonal produce and recommendations in the 

Michelin, Good Food and AA restaurant 

guides our award winning food is amongst 

the very best in Derbyshire.  

Whether you splash out on our seven course 

tasting menu, select from our à la carte menu 

or opt for an early bird supper at just £15 for 

two courses and £20 for three, you won’t be 

disappointed. 

Call us on 01433 621562 to reserve a table. 

EVENTS 
Wed 9: Rebellion Knoll WI: Methodist Hall, 7:30 pm: 
“Ashgate” by Paul Bettison 
Tue 15: Historical Society: Methodist Hall, 8 pm: “Tissington - 
It’s Past, Present and Future” by Sir Richard Fitzherbert 
Fri 25: MacMillan Coffee Morning: Sports Pavilion: 10 til noon 
22nd Oct: Neighbourhood Plan Referendum: Voting is 
possible in the Memorial Hall Polling Station: 7am to 10pm 

COFFEE MORNING 
There will be a Macmillan coffee morning on 25th September 
in the Sports Pavilion, organised by Mary Oldfield, Linda Wain 
and Liz Granby.  The session runs from 10 am to Noon and 
there will also be games, stalls, raffles etc.  So this is not just 
a coffee morning and we hope you will come and enjoy. 

SUPER SABRE 

 
When Ellen Robbins Wilkinson used to play at pirates and 
Star Wars in the playground at Bradwell Infants, a few years 
ago, no-one paid any attention to all that sabre rattling.  Well, 
after joining the fencing club at Hope Valley College last year 
and a lot of hard training, she recently won her age group at 
the English Fencing Championships.  She is now the English 
Champion for Under 13 Girls Sabre, with a place in the Eng-
land Team to fight in Poland next year. Well done Ellen! 

COMMUNITY LAND TRUST 
Wow, it seems like only yesterday we started the Bradwell 
Community Land Trust (BCLT) and already over 10% of the 
village have joined.  It's important that we continue to get 
more of the village to join and there is a membership form with 
this copy of Bradwell News. Why is it important now? Well, the 
new planning application for the Newburgh site has just gone 
in and part of it will be to provide affordable housing. We want 
the affordable housing to be owned by the BCLT so that we 
can ensure it really is let to local people, that we can control 
the rent and that any profit is reinvested in the community.  
We have met with the Developer (Scotfield), Peak Park Plan-
ning and Dales Housing and they are all broadly supportive of 
our objectives. Over the next three months, while the applica-
tion is being considered, there will be a lot of negotiation be-
tween the BCLT and these groups. We already have the 
Neighbourhood Plan backing our objectives and the greater 
the involvement from Bradwell people the more weight we'll 
carry. All the details are on the form, but the BCLT is essen-
tially a limited company so your £1 membership is all you 
need ever pay.  If you want more info about the BCLT then 
this is the website bradwellclt.org.uk or you can call me, Andy 
Nash (Chair) on 620759 or Katrina Lancaster (Membership 
Secretary) on 620446. 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the editorial team.  Please send news by e-mail to: 
earthlingsuk@gmail.com or paul@paulandliz.org. Or call Paul 
(623941), Vanessa (623053) or Debbie (621731).  

You can also leave hand written copy at the Post Office. 

For questions on advertising please call Lewis (621427) or e-
mail lewisghamilton@gmail.com  
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C I STRONG  

TIMBER SERVICES 
Manufacturers of Superior Timber 

Buildings 

Full Range of products available includ-
ing Large Sheds, Garages, Workshops, 
Stabling and Field Shelters. A full range 
of animal housing available.  All ground 

work undertaken 

Tel: 01298 873098 / Mob: 0771 5254620 

Tideswell Moor, Tideswell, Nr Buxton, 
SK17 8JD 

www.strongtimberservices.co.uk 

BRADWELL PACKAGING 

MOVING HOME?  NEED TO PACK? 
Get your cartons and packaging from us 

 

 

NEW 
Secure self-storage units  
now available for rent 

 
 
 

TELEPHONE: 01433 620590 
Bradwell Packaging Services Ltd. 
Stretfield Mill, Bradwell 
Hope Valley, Derbyshire S33 9JT 

PC NOTES 
Bradwell Carnival: Council reviewed the parts of Carnival 
week which we had organised. In summary, Carnival was 
considered to have been another great success. On the first 
Saturday the weather mainly held off until later in the after-
noon. This year we were very lucky with the number of Carni-
val Queens, with four royalty to represent Bradwell and a total 
of over seventy royalty/attendants in the parade. The arrival of 
some new and different stalls as well as the old favourites 
maintained the interest and excitement on the field. The ap-
preciative crowds greatly enjoyed the occasion and grateful 
thanks to all whose hard work and preparation over many 
weeks contributed to making the event a success. 
A more detailed review of the council aspects of the Carnival 
will be held by the Carnival committee at its next meeting. 
Neighbourhood Plan: The changes proposed by the External 
Examiner were accepted by PDNPA at its planning committee 
meeting of 07/08/15. This committee then decided that the 
Plan should proceed to the next stage - a village referendum 
on Thursday 22nd October, to be organised by DDDC. If the 
village votes to accept the Plan it will be incorporated into 
PDNPA planning procedures for Bradwell from November 
2015 until the year 2030. 
Bradwell Youth Club: The club will re-open from 14th Sept. to 
14th Dec. in the Sports Pavilion on Monday evenings from 
18:30 to 20:30. A programme of events is being finalised. Fur-
ther details are elsewhere in the newsletter.  
Meeting with PDNPA’s Chief Executive Officer: Prior to the 
August PC meeting, a separate meeting was held with the 
recently appointed CEO of PDNPA, Sarah Fowler. Sarah took 
over the role in January 2015 and is meeting with representa-
tives of the many parishes in the PDNPA area, to listen to 
their concerns and comments. She is especially keen to get 
feedback and opinion on PDNPA. The discussion was wide 
ranging and covered many topics including car parking, the 
impact of cycling, broadband and mobile phone communica-
tions, Bradwell street scene, the future of the Newburgh site 
and progress with the Bradwell Neighbourhood Plan.  
Council Financial Planning: The Finance committee re-
ported on its last meeting when the forward planning of the 
council’s finances was discussed. The committee reported on 
the routine year-on-year costs incurred in running council and 
highlighted the additional significant costs likely to be incurred 
over the coming 5 – 7 years, e.g. refurbishment of the Beg-
gars Plot play equipment. The findings and recommendations 
of the Finance committee were adopted by council. 
Bradwell Dale Quarry Piece: Council owns a plot of land in 
Bradwell Dale (the portion of the former Morton’s Quarry near-
est to the village). We considered future ownership of this land 
and are minded to dispose of it, mainly due to the fact that 
very little use is made of it and that it incurs some cost in its 
maintenance. Council would be interested to know if any resi-

dents have views about this proposed disposal of the Quarry 
or any expressions of interest in acquiring it. 
S137 Grants: If your group would like to apply for a grant, just 
contact the Parish Clerk for information on how to apply. 
Contacts:- PC Chair (623941) or Parish Clerk (620329) 

HOME ON LEAVE 
Sadly two of the soldiers who were home on leave in Septem-
ber 1915 were both dead by the end of the following year. 
They were Alf Petty and Lionel Middleton. Lance Corporal 
Nicholson (Yorkshire Dragoons) also visited Bradwell during 
the month and George Elliott, Percy Bradwell and Alf Truman 
made return visits. 

2nd Lieutenant Alfred Hallam Petty 5th Notts & Derby Regi-
ment (Sherwood Foresters). 26 year old Alf Petty, like his 
brother Jack, was born in Hull. Also like his brother Alf had 
been a school teacher, teaching for a while at Chesterfield 
Grammar School.  Their father Mortimer ran Eton House 
School in Hull but the family had strong ties with Bradwell 
and when Mortimer received word in July 1916 from the 
British Red Cross that his son had been wounded it was 
addressed to him at Kinder Cottage, The Hills. The mes-
sage said that Alf had been wounded in the thigh during the 
advance and had crept into a shell hole. Another wounded 
soldier had managed to crawl back from the hole to report 
that Alf was wounded and was unable to move.  Alf was 
considered to be too close to the German lines for rescue 
and so was taken prisoner of war to be transferred to a Ger-
man hospital. Mortimer’s hopes must have been raised 
when he received a note from a Lieutenant Theodore Down-
man dated 15th July. The note in part said Alf was being well 
looked after. His wounds were not necessarily serious but 
would keep him in bed for some time. After this reassurance 
it must have come as a hammer blow to Mortimer and his 
wife Sarah Hallam Petty when they learned on  9th Septem-
ber that their son had died in captivity just 2 days after Lieu-
tenant Downham’s encouraging note. In 1924 Alf’s body 
was re-interred in St Souplet British Cemetery near Cam-
brai, France. 
7823 Private Lionel Middleton Notts & Derby Regiment 
(Sherwood Foresters). Lionel, who was aged 21, would 
have been visiting his father Thomas Middleton in Church 
Street. Lionel’s mother Isabella had died before the war. In 
the 1911 census Lionel’s occupation was given as appren-
tice joiner. The Commonwealth War Graves Commission 
record shows that Lionel died on 24th October 1916 of 
wounds received fighting with the 6th Northumberland Fusil-
iers in the Battle of the Somme. Not surprisingly in view of 
the confusion that must have reigned at the time the War 
Diary of the 6th Battalion show Lionel as being wounded one 
day later on the 25th October. Lionel is buried at Dartmoor 
Cemetery, Belcordel-Belcourt, France. 

 

SHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTON    
01433 620427 

 

Tripadvisor Certificate of Excellence 
Beautiful En-Suite Rooms from £45 

 
Food Served Wednesday to Sunday 

Wednesday is £5 Curry Night 
Thursday is £5 Chicken Night 
 
Fri 25 Sept: Grill Night from 6:30 pm 

Gammon Steak or 6oz English Sirloin: £8.99 
 
Booking Essential 
Everyone Welcome 

 

www.theshoulderatbradwell.co.uk  

Email: theshoulderofmutton@hotmail.co.uk 
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 MISTER  CARPET 
 (John and Steve) 

 
 Visit our Showroom at 428 Ecclesall Road, Sheffield 

and 
 By Appointment on Aston Industrial Estate, Hope 

 

Samples of carpets and vinyl brought to your home with no 
obligation. 

 
Expert Fitting, Personal Service, 

Free estimates, 
Own carpets fitted and refitted 

 

No Job Too Small 
        Tel: 0114 268 1733 
01433 623700 / 623800 

Mob: 07711 753018 / 07803 273172 
E-mail: johnmistercarpet@btconnect.com 

Website: www.mistercarpet.org 

 

BARN DANCE 
Get your toes tapping and those hips-a -swinging, babysit-
ters booked and tickets bought for our Barn Dance at the 
Memorial Hall on Friday October 9th at 8pm. We guarantee a 
laugh and a good night out and that’s for certain, 'specially 
as it's bring your own booze! Tickets £5 from the Village 
Shop from September 25th. See ya there partners!  
Bradwell Centenary Players 

HVC COMMUNITY EDUCATION 
AUTUMN TERM from 14TH September 2015  

MONDAY: Painting & Drawing - Creative Pottery - Spanish 
Beginners - Woodwork Workshop - Fly Fishing (8 weeks) - 
Introduction to Bread Making (3 weeks) - Introduction to 
Stained Glass (4 weeks) - Gardening Design (3 weeks) - 2nd 
November - One Day Photography Workshop     
TUESDAY: French Advanced at 1.15pm  
WEDNESDAY: Watercolours at 10.30 am  
THURSDAY: Calligraphy (3 weeks) - ICT, The First Steps (5 
weeks) - Making & Altering Clothes (3 weeks) - Pottery Work-
shop (10 weeks) - Woodwork Workshop (10 weeks) - Spanish 
Improvers - In November - Creative writing (4 weeks) - Intro-
duction to Family Tree (4 weeks) - Stitching for Christmas (2 
weeks) 
FRIDAY: Italian Intermediate 2.00pm.  Friday 23rd October -  
Emergency First Aid (1 Day) 
At Bamford Village Institute: Tuesday am: Yoga over 50s    
and Gentle Yoga.  Wednesday am: Yoga Relaxing  
At Grindleford Pavilion: Thursday 09:15am: Painting and 
Drawing  
For further details please contact: Hope Valley Adult Commu-
nity Education (620662) or  
Email: communityed@hopevalley.derbyshire.sch.uk 
Or check on line: www.derbyshire.gov.uk/coursesearch 

A “FULL-BODIED” COMEDY . . . 
This is what Hope Amateur Dramatic Independent Theatre 
(HADIT) will be bringing to the stage with their next play, Alan 
Bennett’s gloriously funny seaside farce Habeas Corpus.  Per-
formances are at Hope Methodist Hall, Edale Road from Thurs 
to Sat 15th-17th October at 7.30 pm. Tickets from Hope Post 
Office. More information or to book call Carolyn on 620665. 

CELEBRATING PEOPLE AWARD 
Derbyshire Dales CVS is running its annual Celebrating Peo-
ple Award with the winner receiving a commemorative plaque, 
framed certificate and cheque for £100.  The award honours 
the CVS’ very first chairman, Jim Heslop and is intended to 
help the CVS celebrate and commemorate voluntary activity 
for personal and community growth, recognising outstanding 
contributions in the Derbyshire Dales.  The Award is open to all 
community groups in the Derbyshire Dales, small or large, 
newly formed or long established.  To apply please contact 
Sarah Paisley or Jonathan Simcock at DDCVS for an applica-
tion form.  Applications must be received by Friday 18th Sep-
tember 2015.  The award and cheque will be presented at Der-
byshire Dales CVS' Annual General Meeting on Thursday 8th 
October at Dale Road Methodist Church Hall, Darley Dale.  
Contact Sarah Paisley or Jonathan Simcock: Tel 01629 
812154  Email enquiries@ddcvs.org.uk  You can download a 
form from our website www.ddcvs.org.uk 

BRADDA  DADS 
 
Money given to those who put up the bunting for Wakes 
Week was kindly donated to Bradda Dads. We would like to 
thank Julian Frith for this kind gesture which was very grate-
fully received. We were also very grateful to Newburgh Engi-
neering for providing us with somewhere in Bradda where 
we could build our float this year.  It made life a great deal 
easier for us. We have been able to provide assistance to  
the youth club with a donation to help towards keeping this 
worthy organisation afloat. 

YOUTH CLUB 
The Youth Club will 're-open on Monday 14th September at 
the Sports Pavilion with new hours of 6.30pm to 8.30pm. 
The 1st session will be "registration night" and the weekly 
cost will remain at £1. Registration forms must be completed 
for each member and then signed by parents/guardians. For 
latest information and details of activities watch out for signs 
and posters around the village and on the Bradwell Youth 
Club Facebook page.  The Youth Club committee is seeking 
more volunteers to help with running of the club and to sup-
port our youth leader. This is a very rewarding opportunity 
and will only involve you in one evening session every 4 - 6 
weeks. If you feel you can help please contact Lorraine Sow-
erby (620060) or Steve Lawless (620329). 

APPEAL FOR VOLUNTEERS 
Age UK are urgently seeking volunteers for their Befriending 
Service in the Derbyshire Dales and High Peak areas.  
Do you enjoy spending time with people? Do you have a few 
hours a week to spare? Just a couple of hours a week could 
make a real difference to someone’s life. Support and train-
ing will be provided by Age UK and the opportunity to meet 
other volunteers. If you are interested in volunteering, please 
contact the office on 01433 620263, or alternatively by email 
at befriending@ageukderbyandderbyshire.org.uk 

GRUMPY THANKS 
Bradwell’s Grumpy Bikers send grateful thank to all the kind 
hearted people who made and brought cakes and other of-
ferings to help make our day a success.  Your efforts were 
very much appreciated. 

Ye Olde 

Bowling Green Inn 
Smalldale: Tel 620450 

 

A warm welcome from all at Ye Olde Bowling Green. 

Real hand-pulled ales and good home made food. 
 
Great food which can be enjoyed in our dining 
room or choose from our bar menu. 
 
Have a relaxing break in our luxury en-suite 
rooms. 
 
 

Lovely Sunny Beer Garden with great views of 
the Peaks and we have a dog friendly room. 
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WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING &  
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE For a fast and reliable service 

24 hours a day 
Contact Jonathon on 
0796 702 0604 or 
01433 620546 

 
NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

CLEAN SWEEPCLEAN SWEEPCLEAN SWEEPCLEAN SWEEP    
Professional, Polite and Friendly 

 
Professional chimney sweeping and flue 
cleaning service at competitive prices. 

 
P: 07999 126303 

e: clean-sweep@outlook.com 

The Hope Chest Deli 
Your local delicatessen 

 

Quality bread from Roses bakery, local cheeses, 
cooked meats, Cocoadance chocolates, coffee 
beans, whole foods, free-from products, an 

amazing range of preserves, gifts and more……….. 
 

Freshly made takeaway sandwiches every day 
A Selection of our Sandwiches are now available 

from Bradwell Post Office 
 

Buffets catered for ** Local Deliveries ** 
Gift Hampers available 

Open 7 days 
To order call us on 01433 620072 

 
The Hope Chest Deli, 8 Castleton Road, Hope S33 6RD 

THANK YOU 
Hilda Perkins and family would like to say thank you to every-
one who sent cards and messages of sympathy on the sad 
loss of Bruce.  Thanks especially go to Rev. Richard Towle, to 
Paul Tanfield of J E Noutch and to the Methodist Ladies. 

******************** 
Thank you so much to everyone who gave their time so will-
ingly and helped with the St Barnabas Church Exhibition and 
to everyone who brought their magnificent Arts and Crafts – 
always a delight. Thank you to Castleton Photographic Soci-
ety - there was a lot of interest in your display of amazing pho-
tos. Also thank you to the stewards and to everyone who 
helped with teas and baked cakes. Finally thank you to those 
who came to look at, and enjoy the Exhibition and for the deli-
cious refreshments. 
******************* 
Thank you to everyone who helped to make Open Gardens 
such a success. A special thank you must go to Anna 
Smallwood for organising the event.  It raised an amazing 
£1,550 which will be shared between the churches. 

An independent examiner found that the plan, subject to 
modifications, does meet legal requirements and should pro-
ceed to referendum. A referendum on Bradwell Neighbour-
hood Plan will therefore be held on Thursday 22 Oct 2015. 
The question that will be asked in the referendum is:  
Do you want the Peak District National Park Authority to 
use the neighbourhood plan for Bradwell Parish to help it 
decide planning applications in the neighbourhood area? 
In the run-up to 22nd October you can view the relevant 
documents on-line at: 
http://www.peakdistrict.gov.uk/planning/community-led-
planning/neighbourhood-planning/neighbourhood-
plans/bradwell-neighbourhood-plan 
www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk/your-council/elections/2015-
elections 
http://www.bradda.org/N_Plan.htm 
You can also call in person at: 
Peak District National Park Authority, Aldern House, Baslow 
Road, Bakewell, Derbyshire DE45 1AE (Monday to Friday, 
8.45am to 5pm)  
Derbyshire Dales District Council, Town Hall, Matlock DE4 
3NN (Monday to Friday 9am – 5pm except Wednesday 
9.30am – 5pm)  
Between 14th September and 22nd October you can also 
inspect the plan at a temporary office located at the former 
British Legion site in Soft Water Lane. The office will be open 
daily from 8am to 4pm, excluding weekends. 

Personal announcements 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REFERENDUM 
Neighbourhood planning was introduced under the 2011 Lo-
calism Act and enables local communities to write a 
neighbourhood plan – part of the statutory development plan – 
for their own area. Neighbourhood plans must have regard to 
national planning policy, contribute to sustainable develop-
ment, be in general conformity with strategic policies in the 
development plan for the area and be compatible with Euro-
pean Union obligations and human rights requirements. A 
draft plan was prepared by Bradwell Parish Council, in consul-
tation with local residents and businesses, and submitted to 
the Peak District National Park Authority in December 2014. 

BURIAL URN FOUND 
An ancient earthenware pot containing cremated human re-
mains has been discovered by a worker repairing a footpath 
on the Roaches nature reserve, near Leek. Close inspection 
of the pot fragments may reveal where the clay came from, 
and C14 dating of the charcoal will help to place a date on 
the cremation. Study of the cremated bone will give an indica-
tion of the age, and even the sex, of the individual. 

 6th Sept 13th Sept 20th Sept 27th Sept 

ST BARNABAS 1000 Morning Prayer 1100 Family Eucharist 0915 Eucharist 0915 Eucharist 

SEPTEMBER 
SERVICES 

1530 - 1700 Messy 
Church 

   

 The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart     
Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444    

A Beautiful, Traditional 17th Century Inn 

Excellent range of wines/spirits+4 Cask Ales 

 
 
Sat 12 Sept: “The Sette of Odde 
Volumes” return to the Hart 
 
 
 
The popular QUIZ, followed by “Play 
Your Cards Right” - every Wednesday 

from 9:30pm 


